ĐỀ MINH HỌA HẢI PHÒNG - TEST 1

	r A, B, C, or D on rently from that o			dicate the word whose underlined part is o.
1. A. beat	B. heat	C. head	D. me	eat
2. A. plants	B. cleans	C. books	D. stops	
	er A, B, C, or D on tly from that of th			icate the word whose main stress position
3. A. pottery	B. production	C. touris	m	D. cultural
4. A. vary	B. attract	C. interest	D. listo	ren
III. Mark the lette underlined word		your answer shed	et to indic	cate the word OPPOSITE in meaning to the

5. The city of Hollywood is famous for its thriving film industry and entertainment culture.

A. attractive	B. typical	C. unknown	D. traditional
6. Our family vac	ation to the beach v	was a truly memorable	experience.
A. various	B. forgettable	C. meaningful	D. specific
IV. Mark the lett underlined word		our answer sheet to i	ndicate the word CLOSEST in meaning to the
7. They decided t	to set up a new busi	ness to pursue their ei	ntrepreneurial dreams.
A. finish	B. start	C. attract D.	remind
8. She gave me a	specific date for ou	r meeting, so I marked	l it on my calendar.
A. particular	B. enjoyable	C. different	D. productive
	ter A, B, C, or D or of the sentences.	n your answer sheet :	to indicate the correct word or phrase that
9. While she	a book	, the phone suddenly r	ang.

10. I would love	Ja	apan someday and o	experience its rich culture.
A. visiting	B. visit	C. to visit	D. visited
11	the traffic was	terrible, they mana	aged to arrive at the airport on time.
A. Despite	B. Although	C. Because	D. Because of
12. Climate chan	ge is a pressing gl	obal issue that requ	iires immediate environmental
A. action	B. active	C. actively	D. act
13. Helmets are 6	essential to proted	ct bikers	head injuries in case of accidents.
A. with	B. by	C. from	D. about
14. Tomorrow we	e are going to me	et Maryam,	comes from Malaysia.

B. was reading **C.** am reading **D.** read

A. have read

A. who	B. whom	C. whose	D. that
15. Modern tec	hnology is wideni	ng the	gap between parents and their children
A. age	B. gender	C. generation	D. tradition
16. My aunt is a	a te	eacher.	
A. history	B. historic	C. historical	D. historian
17. You are	only to	wo pieces of luggage	e on the plane.
A. allowed	B. made	C. agreed	D. received
18. I was late fo	or school this morn	ning because my ala	rm clock didn't

A. come on B. go off C. put away D. take up

19. - **Nick:** "Why don't we try that new Italian restaurant?"

A. You're well done! B. I'm glad to tell you so.	
C. You did a good job! D. That sounds good.	
20 John: "You won the 100-meter race this morning. Congratulations!"	
- Lan: " "	
A. Thank you. It's very encouraging. B. You're welcome.	
C. Oh, because I ran slowly. D. I'm afraid I can't.	
VI. Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the part that is incorrect in eather sentences.	ch o
21. The number of interviewees are waiting for the results.	
A number B interviewees C are D for	

- Phuong: "______"

A. who	B. are	C. robbed	D. the	
	owing passage and ase that complete		A, B, C, or D on your answer sh	neet to indicate the
			ne fifty years ago in the 1950s of entertainment for both the	
			music and many other (25)	
			, he can just choose the atch (27) it is	
			advertise their products. It is no	
see why there is		t every home to	day. And, engineers are develo	
23. A. happened	B. made	C. invented	D. appeared	
24. A. expensive	B. remote	C. slight	D. popular	
25. A. schemes	B. programs	C. reports	D. sets	
26. A. case	B. sure	C. certain	D. example	

22. The gangsters for who the police are looking robbed the bank yesterday.

VIII. Read the following passage and mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the correct answer to each of the questions that follow.

The local environment affects our health, quality of life, and the sustainability of the planet. Clean air and water are essential for our health and the health of ecosystems. A well-maintained environment contributes to beautiful landscapes and thriving wildlife, making our communities more enjoyable places to live. Additionally, by caring for our local environment, we help combat climate change and protect the planet's natural resources.

Despite its importance, our local environment faces various challenges. Pollution from factories, vehicles, and improper waste disposal can harm the air, soil, and water. Deforestation and urbanization can lead to loss of biodiversity and disruption of ecosystems. As communities grow, the demand for resources can put a strain on the environment. However, there are steps we can take to address these challenges and create a healthier local environment such as reducing, reusing and recycling, using ecofriendly transportation, or simply planting trees and gardens.

Preserving our local environment is a shared responsibility. Every small action we take can have a positive impact on our surroundings. By making conscious choices and adopting sustainable practices, we can create a cleaner, healthier, and more vibrant local environment for ourselves and future generations. Let's work together to protect the natural beauty and resources that make our communities special.

(Adapted from The Observer)

28. What is the main message of the reading passage?
A. Pollution is inevitable and can't be addressed
B. Environmental issues are only the government's responsibility
C. We should take steps to preserve and protect the local environment
D. Parents should teach their children more about the importance of the environment
29. Why is taking care of the local environment important?
A. Because it's a way to make money
B. Because it's a trend everyone is following
C. Because it affects our health and the health of the planet
D. Because it's the government's concerns

neighborhood EXCEPT	г			
A. reducing, reusing a	nd recycling			
B. volunteering at a lo	ocal food bank.			
C. using greener mear	ns of transportatio	n		
D. planting more tree	s			
31. The word "improp	ɔer" in paragraph 2	2 is closest in meaning	g to	
A. acceptable	B. decent	C. inappropriate	D. dirty	
32. Which of the follo	wing is NOT TRUE	according to the pass	age?	
A. Resource demand of	can stress the envi	ronment as communi	ties expand.	
B. Fortunately, there	are only a few thre	eats to our local enviro	onment now.	

30. The following statements are mentioned as actions individuals can take to foster a healthier

C. It is everyone's duty to protect the environment in our community.
D. Our surroundings can improve positively from every small action we take.
IX. Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is CLOSEST in meaning to the original one.
33. My teacher asked me: "Why didn't I go to school yesterday?"
A. My teacher asked me why hadn't I gone to school the previous day.
B. My teacher asked me why I hadn't gone to school yesterday.
C. My teacher asked me why I hadn't gone to school the previous day.
D. My teacher asked me why hadn't I gone to school yesterday.
34. Although they worked very hard, they earned little money.
A. They had little money so they worked very hard.

B. They didn't have much money and they didn't work hard.
C. In spite of working hard, they didn't earn much money.
D. Earning little money, they didn't go to work.
35. His speech was so boring that everyone got up and left.
A. He got up and left because everyone was talking
B. No one stayed to listen to him because his speech was so boring.
C. Everyone stood up so that they could hear his speech.
D. His speech was interesting enough for people to listen.
36. I don't know anything about plumbing, so I can't fix the leak in the pipe myself.
A. If I know something about plumbing. I can't fix the leak in the pipe myself.

B. If I knew something about plumbing, I could fix the leak in the pipe myself.
C. If I knew something about plumbing, I couldn't fix the leak in the pipe myself.
D. If I don't know anything about plumbing, I can't fix the leak in the pipe myself.
X. Mark the letter A, B, C, or D on your answer sheet to indicate the sentence that is BEST written from the words/phrases given.
37. museum/ you/ can/ learn/local/ history/be/ located/city/ center.
A. The museum which you can learn about local history is located in the city center.
B. The museum you can learn about local history where is located in the city center.
C. The museum where you can learn about local history is located in the city center.
D. The museum where you can learn about local history located in the city center.
38. After/ he/ complete/ studies/, / he/ travel/ around/ world.

A. After he had completed his studies, he travelled around the world.
B. After he has completed his studies, he travelled around the world.
C. After he having completed his studies, he travelled around the world.
D. After he had completed his studies, he had travelled around the world.
39. environmental/ pollution/ problems facing/ mankind/ today.
A. Environmental pollution is one of the biggest facing problems mankind today.
B. Environmental is one of the biggest problems pollution facing mankind today.
C. Environmental pollution is one of the biggest problems facing mankind today.
D. Environmental problems is one of the biggest pollution facing mankind today.
40. They/ close down/ water park/ it/ not safe/ children.

A. They have closed down the water park, so it is not safe for children.
B. They have closed down the water park because it is not safe for children
C. They have closed down the water park although it is not safe for children
D. They have closed down the water park, but it is not safe for children.